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ROME – May 16, 2019 – At the Ninth General Assembly, the members of Dominican Sisters International 
elected Sr. Margaret Mayce, OP, as its new International Coordinator, for a six-year term. Sr. Margaret 
succeeds Sr. Marie Therese Clement, OP who completed her term.  
 
Sr. Margaret currently serves as the NGO-representative at the United Nations in New York City and is a 
Dominican Sister of Amityville, NY. Her term will begin in the next few months. 

The assembly also affirmed the members of the DSI Continental Coordinators: Bernadette Kiley, OP 
(Asia-Pacific), Sr. Venentia Velephi Muthembu, OP (Africa), Gene Poore, OP (North America), Noemi 
Zambrano, OP (Latin America and the Caribbean), Pilar del Barrio, OP (Europe). 


